REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD JANUARY 28, 2020

A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, January 28, 2020, at 7:00 P.M. in the Board Room of the Educational Support Center. Mr. Garcia, Vice President, presided.

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 P.M. with the following Board members present: Ms. Adams, Mrs. Modder, Mr. Duncan, Mr. Battle, and Mr. Garcia. Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis was also present. Ms. Stevens and Mr. Wade were excused.

Mr. Battle moved affirm and approve the total of 191 spaces, 20 of which are designated for selected special education programs service/types as noted in Appendix A and Appendix B for open enrollment students for school year 2020-21. Mr. Duncan seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Mr. Keckler presented the Four Year Graduation Rate – Cohort Analysis submitted by Mr. Keckler and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:

"The "Four Year Graduation Rate — Cohort Analysis" report is a comprehensive examination of the graduation rates of the Kenosha Unified School District (KUSD) for the Graduation Class of 2018. This is the annual graduation report to the Kenosha Unified School Board as it examines each graduation class in terms of a "static" graduation rate, referred to as "Base Cohort". All KUSD students who enter grade nine are tracked until the end of their class's designated graduation cycle (four years later). No allowance is made for any students who enter that class as it progresses from the ninth grade until the twelfth grade and its eventual graduation. For example, first-time ninth graders who are in attendance on the Official Third Friday Count Day during School Year 2015-16 are tracked with respect to their educational progress until the end of summer school in August 2019. Therefore, the ninth graders of School Year 2015-16 become the Graduation Class of 2019 (School Year 2018-19). Additionally, this report also examines the graduation rates in terms (dering the state of t

This report is an informational item."

Mrs. Modder presented the Donations to the District.

Mrs. Modder moved to approve the Donations to the District. Mr. Battle seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Ms. Adams moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Duncan seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 P.M.

Stacy Schroeder Busby School Board Secretary